
August 15, 2025 

Roxbury Families, 

As we get ready to start school next week, we want to update you on the SOM Center Road 
construction project and how it will impact bus and car traffic on and around our school 
campus. On Tuesday, August 19, traffic flow will flip and all travel on SOM between 
ADA/Arthur Road and Linden will be northbound only. Our transportation plans and parent 
pick-up/drop-off procedures accounted for this change coinciding with the start of school. 

Attached to this message is our school's plan along with a map to assist you in visualizing where 
to enter and exit the school campus. It is also critical that you follow the directions about 
turning in and out of our school driveways. We created these plans to help with traffic flow and 
for the safety of our students. School buses have the right of way at all times. If you signed up 
for bus transportation, please utilize the bus and follow the instructions sent by the 
Transportation Department. PLEASE ADJUST YOUR DEPARTURE TIME TO ACCOUNT FOR 
TRAFFIC DELAYS. 

Visitors to the Building: Park in the new South Parking Lot and walk along the sidewalk to enter 

Door #16. Sign in at the Security Desk. 
 
Please contact me if you have questions. 

 

Mariann Moeschberger 

Principal 

 

ROXBURY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PARENT PICK-UP/DROP-OFF PLANS  

 

Parent Drop-Off 

Location: Roxbury South Parking Lot 

Parents will enter the new parking lot from Solon Blvd. at the south entrance. Left hand turns 

from Solon Blvd into the parking lot are prohibited and should be avoided. Cars will queue all 

the way to the back of the new parking lot to drop off locations located on the south side of the 

building. Staff will be present to mark the spots and assist with student safety. Students will exit 

vehicles on the passenger side of the vehicle only. Staff will assist students to use the new 

sidewalk as they proceed westward towards Solon Blvd to Door #16 which faces the new 

parking lot. Vehicles will exit Roxbury via the same south entrance from which they entered the 



parking lot as the new driveway permits two way traffic at the south entrance.  Only right-hand 

turns from the parking lot will be permitted.  

Parent Pick-Up  

Location: Roxbury South Parking Lot 

Parents will enter the new parking lot from Solon Blvd at the south entrance. Left hand turns 

from Solon Blvd into the parking lot are considered to be prohibited and should be avoided. 

Cars will queue all the way to the back of the new parking lot to pick-up locations located on the 

south side of the building. Staff will be present to mark the spots and assist with student safety. 

Students will enter vehicles on the passenger side of the vehicle only. Vehicles will exit Roxbury 

via the same south entrance from which they entered the parking lot as the new driveway 

permits two-way traffic at the south entrance.  Only right-hand turns from the parking lot will 

be permitted.  

 

Roxbury Elementary School Parent Traffic Plan Map: 



 


